BLUE BERET

ICOSIA, 7 June 2017 - Do you ever wonder why do we
N have to eat frozen and imported seafood even though we

live on an island? While we indulge ourselves in the crystal
clear waters of the Eastern Mediterranean all summer, we need
to start to spare a thought for the marine habitat.

This was the message of Dr. Burak Cicek, guest speaker at
an event at UNFICYP HQ to mark World Environment Day. Upon
the invitation of UNFICYP’s Environment Committee, Dr. Cicek
delivered a presentation on “Artificial Reefs and Sustainable
Fisheries” on 7 June, highlighting the need for us to connect and
give back for a win-win situation for both the fishermen and the
environment.

In line with this year’s World Environment Day theme —
Connecting People to Nature — Dr. Cicek informed the audience,
in a highly interactive presentation, that as we are all part of
nature and are dependent on it for survival, we must also work to
protect it and allow marine habitat to flourish.

Dr. Cicek is part of the EU-financed Atrtificial Reefs project,
which aims at achieving effective integration of economic and
social development for people in the region while conserving
the environment and reducing the pressure put on the limited
resources through the implementation of artificial reefs in
the Iskele-Famagusta Bay. The pilot intends to broaden its
geographical scope across the island in the future.

Poor productivity, low biodiversity and oligotrophy (nutrient
deficiency), which result in the clear waters so celebrated by the
tourism sector, all put unwanted pressure on species such as
monk seals (Monachus monachus), sea turtles (Caretta caretta
and Chelonia mydas) and dolphins.

The conundrum of preventing fishermen from fishing these
species while continuing their activities is a difficult one to
overcome. Following numerous meetings with the fishermen
in the area, it was agreed that certain areas will be off-limits to
fishermen, allowing nearly 2000 “artificial reefs” to be deployed
with the goal of providing a habitat with a protected area for
nesting, feeding and mating. In the meantime, in order to allow the
fishermen to increase their earnings by removing the middlemen,
the project supported the construction of a fish market that is
now operational. In addition, the fishermen have now met under
the umbrella of a cooperative to stand together to have a say
in creating new legislation and, importantly, to establish an
insurance mechanism to lower the burden of damages caused
by storms in winter.

The scientific observation and research aspect of the project is
still underway as Dr. Cicek and his team are producing academic
work. But as he notes, there is still a long way to go on this
research. In the meantime, as we enjoy fresh fish on the grill this
summer, let’s ensure we’re protecting their habitat!
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